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SUBJECT:  SR 520 Trans-Lake Washington Corridor Project Update.
BACKGROUND: This briefing by Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) staff will provide an update on replacement of the SR 520 Floating Bridge.

In 1997, the Washington State Transportation Commission authorized a Trans-Lake Washington Study to identify a set of reasonable and feasible solutions to improve mobility across and/or around Lake Washington.  On January 30, 2002 the Trans-Lake Executive Committee identified options to evaluate in an environmental review.  These included a 4-lane alternative, built to modern standards; a 6-lane alternative with HOV lanes; and 8-lane alternative.
In September 2002, the Trans-Lake Executive Committee approved as a “preliminary preferred alternative” a 6-lane bridge that could only be expanded for High Capacity Transit.  The choice of a preliminary preferred alternative does not, however, reduce the number of options to be evaluated or prevent another option from being chosen in the final Environmental Impact Statement (EIS).  Work on the draft EIS stalled, however, when voters rejected Referendum 51.

As part of the nickel gas tax increase package, the State Legislature approved $52 million to complete the environmental review, initiate design work, and acquire some right-of-way.  The Legislature also approved $3.5 million to construct noise walls at the I-5/SR 520 interchange.
The Regional Transportation Investment District is considered a potential source for most of the additional funds needed for the project.  Current cost estimates for various options range from $1.8 billion to $7.4 billion.
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